
TO:   MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL 
 
FROM:  NEIL JENSEN, City Administrator 
 
SUBJECT:   Third Street Bridge Watermain Crossing Professional Service  

Agreement (WHKS) 
 
MEETING DATE: January 5, 2021 
 
BACKGROUND 
 
Please find attached a Professional Service Agreement from WHKS to complete the 
engineering on the Third Street Bridge Watermain Crossing Project.   
 
The Public Works Commission reviewed the options for the watermain at their meeting 
on December 17th.  The options included: 
 

1. Removing the watermain from the bridge and have it bored it under the river. 
2. Removing the watermain from the bridge and not replace it. 
3. Replace the old watermain with a new one on the bridge and reinsulate the main. 
4. Leave the old main on the bridge and reinsulate it as is. 

 
After review it was recommended to remove the watermain from the bridge and bore a 
new main under the river.  The cost of this option is approximately $170,000.  The funds 
will be secured from the water fund.   
 
This agreement includes the geotechnical services of $5,500.  Other costs that the city 
will incur are a DNR Permit for $3,000 and Department of Health Permit of $150. 
 
The total cost of the engineering is estimated at $26,600 including the $5,500 of 
geotechnical services.  
 
Restoration on the bridge will start in early spring 2021. 
 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION 
 
Based on the recommendation from the Public Works Commission, staff would 
recommend to move forward with the PSA from WHKS.   
 
REQUESTED COUNCIL ACTION 
 
Please make a motion to approve the Professional Service Agreement from WHKS to 
perform the engineering on the Third Street Watermain Project.   
 
 


















